

CHARLES MARTIN DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

DATE:

February 28, 2022

SUBJECT:

Recommendation for an FY22 (Class B Education) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive

Grant for The University of Kentucky Research Foundation (UKRF).

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of an FY22 (Class B Education) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for The University of Kentucky Research Foundation (UKRF) in the amount of \$34,997.00.

Purpose of Request

The purpose of the project is to continue to develop the "No P on my Lawn!" campaign about the effects of excess phosphorous (P) on the Commonwealth's surface water quality by incorporating surveys to assess more dog owner perceptions and practices and measurement of actual practices; and public education and involvement relating to "No P on my Lawn!" through various initiatives / materials.

Project Cost in FY22 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved for FY 2022 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of \$34,997.00.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 - 303204 - 3373 - 78112 - WQINCENTIVE_22 - WQ_GRANT

Martin/Albright

